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ARTS & ENTERTAINMENT
Anyone who has been to 
a Yellowjacket men’s or 
women’s hockey, or bas-
ketball games can’t deny 
the exciting and positive 
atmosphere surrounding 
the arena or gym. 

Contributing to this 
atmosphere is the Uni-
versity of Wisconsin-

Superior (UWS) Cheer 
and Dance Club.  The no-
experience-necessary club 
does sidelines and cheers 
to promote school spirit. 
They also learn new dance 
and cheer related skills 
and technique, including 
stunting. 

After having a year of 
Zoom practices and no 

games to perform at due 
to the pandemic, student 
coach Payton Dutcher 
is excited to be back in 
person. 

“My first year coaching 
had a lot of seniors and 
first year people who 
didn’t get to see what it’s 
like, so now people finally 
get to interact with the 
team … [and] see what 

we’ve been practicing 
… Since we’re in person 
again, we get to connect 
more and get to know 
each other--we’re working 
more together as a team.” 

The team dynamic is 
collaborative and encour-
ages everyone, from those 
brand-new to the sport to 
seasoned dance and cheer 

veterans, to share their 
ideas and visions regard-
ing cheers, sidelines, and 
dances.  Dutcher joined 
the club her freshman 
year at UWS in 2017 and 
was later encouraged by 
her roommate to take on 
the student coach posi-
tion. 

Dutcher describes the 
club as a great way to 
get connected with your 
university pride and other 
students. She encourages 
everyone to give it a shot; 
second year member Julie 
Reindl seconds that. 

Reindl states that her 
favorite part of being a 
member of the Cheer 
and Dance Club is the 
friendship that develops 
amongst teammates. 

Overall, the UWS Cheer 
and Dance Club harbors 
a positive learning envi-
ronment for students to 
develop their skills and 
form meaningful friend-
ships, all while promoting 
Yellowjacket pride. 

Go and cheer on the 
Yellowjackets with them 
at the next Yellowjacket 
Athletics game.

Jessica Waldbillig
jwadbil@uwsuper.edu

Cheer & Dance is back after hiatus
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Thursday, Feb. 24 saw yet 
another indie artist per-
form at the Yellowjacket 
Union. Chaz Cardigan 
performed live on cam-
pus between 7-8 p.m. 

This was the second 
free university concert 
available to the campus 
community this school 
year as Carlie Hanson 
performed back in No-
vember.

“I’ve never played my 
song ‘Rockwell’ live. I’m 
excited to perform some 
of my newer stuff live and 
even some of my older 
songs. It’s been fun to put 
together this concert,” 
said Cardigan. 

“Look, I hear shows like 
this college show are so 
fun because of the people 
that attend.”

Cardigan’s opening song 
was “We Look So Good” 
which definitely caught 
the crowd of students 
jamming towards the 
back of the crowd. 

Viewer’s of Netflix’s “To 
All the Boys I Loved 
Before (P.S. I Still Love 
You)” may recognize 
Cardigan vocals as he 
sang the song As I’ll Ever 
Be which he still de-
scribes as “such a surreal 
experience.” During this 
song he went all out on 
keyboard as he sang the 

emotional song.

Chaz aftershow pack-
ing up saw one fan so 
eager to meet him that 
they traveled from North 
Carolina the day before 
to see him live at our 
campus. 
Cardigan was shocked 

to hear that the fan had 
purchased tickets to all of 
his eight original concert 
dates across the Midwest 
and New England.

Chaz Cardigan’s song list 
during the night went 
as follows: “We Look So 
Good,” “Losing Touch,” 
“Pictures,” “Rockwell,” 
“As I’ll Ever Be,” “S.O.S.,” 
“Over, Not Okay!,” 
“Change Your Mind,” 
“Middle of the Road,” 
“Grand Punk,” and “Hair-
cut.”

To follow Chaz Cardi-
gan’s journey, check out 
his social @chazcardigan.

Drew Kerner
akerner@uwsuper.edu

Chaz Cardigan Performs 
in Yellowjacket Union

Chaz Cardigan
Photo by Drew Kerner

Chaz Cardigan performing 
Photo by Drew Kerner

With the Beijing Winter 
Olympics ending Feb. 20 
and the weather shifting 
to spring, the University 
of Wisconsin-Superior 
(UWS) Figure Skating 
Club looked forward to 
their final skating session 
of the season. 

Club president Montana 
Weaver and staff advi-
sor, Laurel Eaton, take a 
closer look at a club that 
embraces the long winter 
months in Superior.

Eaton, a member of the 
club for four years said, 
“The club holds ice time 
once per week when ice 
sheets are in for mem-
bers,” typically the end of 
November to the start of 
March, adding that at this 
time, the club only hosts 
events for members. 

“But any student can 
join us,” Weaver added. 
Weaver, who joined three 
years ago, mentioned 

that in the future, the 
club may look at a type 
of community outreach 
program, saying that the 
hope of theirs is, “That we 
expand and reach more 
people who want to try 
something new.”

When asked if the club 
was able to host any 
Olympic related events, 
Eaton said, “I don’t be-
lieve the club has done 
anything for the Olym-
pics. We’d talked about 
having watch parties, but 
I don’t believe any oc-
curred.” 

With the last bit of winter 
snow fall that Superior 
received, it’s hard to think 

of winter sports end-
ing, but that is the case 
for UWS Figure Skating 
Club. 

The club’s last session will 
be held Sunday, Mar. 6 at 
Wessman Arena. Eaton 
and Weaver hope that the 
club can reach new mem-
bers and reignite their 
passion for figure skating.

“We love when new 
people join us, and any 
experience level can 
come,” said Weaver.

The UWS Figure Skating 
Club will meet again next 
fall in the winter month 
when ice is available. 

Nathan Schultz
nschul11@uwsuper.edu

Figure Skating Club Wraps Season
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The Project Gallery sees 
the work of a University 
of Wisconsin-Superior 
Alumnus, Joe Klander.

Klander’s online alias is 
Uncle Clutch and enter-
tains viewers with his 
own local public access 

tv-show “Uncle Clutch’s 
Video Horror Shop”. 

Klander’s exhibit show-
cases set pieces from his 
show.

You can catch Klander on 
YouTube as Uncle Clutch 
or on Instagram @uncle.
clutch.

Jean Germano
jgermano@uwsuper.edu

Project Gallery’s Newest 
Attraction
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